Present were Selectmen Olson and Mansfield. Secretary also present.

Whe Selectmen met with John Cronin and Robert Todd who applied for a

Gravel Removal Permit to remove 83,000 yards involving 5 acres of the Cronin

gravel pit located off Parker Road. Due to the amount of gravel to be

removed, a Public Hearing must be held. Mr. Cronin listed 17 abuttors.

The Hearing will be held Thursday June 23 at the Town Hall at 7:30 pm.

Mark Monbouquette was asked to come in to discuss his program which
he is required to do to earn his Eagle for Boy Scouts. The Selectmen made
several suggestions such beautifying the Police Station grounds, work on the
Playground or the River Road Picnic Area. Mark advised that his requirement
was Planning and Leadship, therefore he felt the picnic grounds sounded
the ideal project.

Selectmen Caldwell returned from a previous meeting with the Tri-County Solidwaste Management District.

James Dodge, Fire Chief, asked if the Custodian to the Town Hall would mow the lawn at the Fire Station as previously agreed with the Selectmen.

The Selectmen said they would notify Bill Hebert.

Jim also complained that Carol Ring, who works at Plastic Techniques, parks her truck at a dangerous location, partly on the Common lawn and partly on the side-road which blocks this road making it difficult to drive through. The Selectmen agreed to take care of this matter.

A Gravel Removal Permit renewal was approved to Danald Byam.

Building Permits were approved for George Beck/Jill Cummings and Ronald Veilleux.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 pm.